
 

 
LION 
The Wisconsin Land Information Officers Network 

 

Agenda 
 
Call in information 
US Toll Number: (701) 801-1220 
Meeting ID: 921-145-262 
 
Attendees: 
Zachery Newton 
Joe Martell 
Doug Avoles 
Jim Landwehr 
Fred Iausly 
 

1. Call Meeting to Order 
Meeting was called to order at 1:39 am on August 3rd, 2020 
 

2. Approve Agenda  
Motion to approve by Jim Landwehr, second by Doug Avoles. Motion carried. 
 

3. Statewide Parcel Map Survey 
a. Results of Survey 
Results of the statewide parcel survey sent out to the LIO Network were broken down by 
Zachery and then discussed. In a brief synopsis to each question: 
 

Total respondents were 38, or 53% of the counties in the state. 
 

1. Responses to question 1 were heavily in favor (76%) of the State 
providing advance notice as early as October of every annual cycle for 
any changes to the schema. 

2. Responses to question 2 were split roughly 50/25/25 with 20 
respondents mentioning that a year-end cutoff of parcels would be 
preferable, 9 mentioned that they were okay with the current and 9 had 
no opinion. (A more detailed summary of all results forthcoming.) 

3. Responses to question 3 were also roughly 50/50. Most concerns were 
with the amount of schema changes, the preferred provision of geometry 
only with DOR providing all attribute data which is housed there already.  

4. Responses to question 4 were approximately 75% positive for 
participants currently using ArcGIS services 



  
 

5. Question 5 was deemed unquantifiable. Concerns came through about 
data timing conflicts and the responsibility of DOR vs Land Information 
Offices for providing State data to the State. More coordination with the 
State DOA regarding potential schema changes being discussed with 
WLIA or LION prior to initiating them, enabling DOA to hear concerns and 
for WLIA/LION to ask questions. 
 

b. Recommendations 
Zachery Newton will prepare a quantified report of the survey results and bundle it with 
the raw results and present it to DOA. He will also work on preparing a letter to Peter 
Herreid to express the sentiments and results of the survey. 
 
 

4. Any other business  
Fred Iausly mentioned that two WLIA Committees, (Technical and Policy) were drafting 
a letter to DMA requesting that funding sources need to be addressed and made 
available for counties to pursue NG911 data preparation.  
 
Also mentioned that 6 additional counties were added to the GeoComm Gap Analysis 
pilot project. The additional counties should provide a better cross section of data to 
address potential database schema issues. 

 
Meeting Adjourned at 2:48 pm 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Jim Landwehr, LIO Secretary 


